
From: Sprott, Emma <Emma.Sprott@justice.govt.nz>  
Sent: Thursday, 25 July 2019 2:28 p.m. 
Subject: pSWLP - Site Visit 
 

Good afternoon, 

Proposed Southland Water and Land Plan – Site Visit 

 

I have referred the various memoranda from counsel regarding the site visit to Judge 
Borthwick who directs: 

 

The court will attend the Southern Dairy Hub as we consider there would be benefit 
from viewing what the industry regards as examples of good management 
practice.  We will try to reach the facility Saturday, but emphasise how little time the 
court has to spend at this Hub and do not know what time we would be on site. We 
want to see land and herd management rather than the dairy shed. Could you please 
forward contact details (telephone number and address) to Ms Sprott.   

 

Fish and Game are to provide copies of the maps they refer to in their memo dated 
23 July 2019 at 5(a) – my map references do not seem to align. 

 

Fish & Game are to identify on their maps the Queens Reach Nohoanga.   The Ngai 
Tahu aerial may not contain enough detail to identify whilst out on the road.  

 

We will not take Horticulture NZ or the Territorial Authorities up on their suggested 
site visits. 

 

J E Borthwick 

Environment Judge 

25 July 2019 

 

Kind regards, 

 

 

Emma Sprott 

Case/Hearing Manager 

Environment Court of New Zealand | Land Valuation Tribunal 

20 Lichfield Street | PO Box 2069 | WX11113 | Christchurch 
DDI: +64 3 962 4158| Ext: 34158 | Mob: 027 6292355 

E-mail: Emma.Sprott@justice.govt.nz 
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